[image: image1.png]


NORTH PINE HISTORICAL SOCIETY INC
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 13 MAY 2013 AT THE

PINE RIVERS HERITAGE MUSEUM
Opening:  Meeting opened by President, Charlie Nolan at 1.04pm.

Attendance:  J. Baker-Winn, Gladys Kretschmann, Tony Murphy, Tony Watson, Patti Coutts, Karen Taylor, Peg McGurk, Carly Hughes, Ray Alexander, Pat Alexander, Keith Beakey, Charlie Nolan, David Dwyer

Apologies:  Andrea Quaile, Joan Stephenson, John Coutts, Diane Bradbury, Judy & Eric Dohle.  

Minutes from the April Meeting 2013:  Charlie Nolan moved and Terry Murphy 2nd the acceptance of the Minutes as tabled.  

Treasurer’s Report:     Opening Balance:                                  $10 732.71

          Income:  Tea Money Feb

10.00

                         Tea Money Mar               13.00 

                         M’ship Fees                     80.00    103.00  
          Expenditure:             

               2 x Cem. Info Boards            6 388.80

             6 x Cem. Markers                  1 089.00    7 477.80
                                       Closing Balance:                                      $3 357.91

Secretary’s Report:  Boggo Road Goal Historical Society Correspondence; Joan moved that all members of NPHSI present sign petition on behalf of BRGHS.  All in Favour.  Seconded Pat Alexander.  Joan read and tabled the correspondence, Seconded by Peg Murk that the inward be received and the outward endorsed. 

General Business: 

· NPHSI /MBRC Brochure;  Meeting of the Brochure Committee met at the Council Chambers on Mon. 29 April.  Charlie told members of photos required and extra information for same. Necessary amendments to text errors were noted. The deadline met for information to Council for Productions Team.  Final draft to be viewed by NPHSI members for approval.

· Brochure Launch Dates:  2 dated put forward - Friday 28 June at 2.00pm and Monday 1st July.  NPHSI was awaiting Cr.Dwyer’s reply as to availability on these dates.  Eric & Judy Dohle were also contacted. 
· Venue for Opening to be the Pine Rivers Heritage Museum.

· Badges:  Members voted on colours for the new badge. There  were two options.  Mid blue/White  received 3 votes

Cream/Burgundy received 8 votes.  Cream and Burgundy was chosen for the new NPHSI badges. Names to be printed in ALL Capitals with text the same size.

· Life Member Badge for Melva:  After discussion examples were  

      requested. 

Karen’s PR Report:  Snippet re: Cem. Sign Launch was placed in the local Paper 2 weeks after the Opening!!!   

Joan passed on information from Tony Watson Re:  a website that will post NPHSI News. 

Carly’s Museum Report:  Talkfest now has a new title Sharefest, which will be held on Sunday 27th October.  NPHSI to set up a small display with brochures, flyers and items of historical interest.  Groups to man their stalls to provide information on their Group/Society. One table per group with a rotation of stall staff.  
Next Museum Exhibition will be 2nd Toy Box – It’s a Kids Life commencing Sunday 7th June till 1st September. 

David Dwyer’s Report:  Moreton Memories, book by Pat Gee and Kelly Ashford was launched.  A copy of same was donated to NPHSI by Cr. Dwyer.

(These books can be purchased from Council Libraries for $25)

· AMACC Brochures:  It was discussed as to whether NPHSI could distribute these brochures and have petition available to sign at the Seniors Expo in ‘August and Sharefest in October.  David Dwyer moved and Tony Watson seconded motion.  All in Favour
· Discussion on the difficulties faced with the change of name from Anzac Ave to Anzac Memorial Avenue took place.  The general public are misinformed/uninformed as to the correct information. The name Anzac Avenue was never gazetted.  This road is presently gazetted as ‘Redcliffe Road’. 

· Sunshine Coast  Community Group have an ‘Adopt-a-Digger’ Program to locate/name all serving members in their region. 

· The Honour Board from Petrie State School is missing. Gladys and Keith remember the board hanging above the door between the 2 original classrooms.  Where is it now?  Arthur Dough Hansen was Principal 1945.  Mr Chapelle was Principal before Mr. Hansen.  Erinie Powell and Miss Hawkin and Miss Phelps were other staff remembered.  

There being no further business the meeting closed at 2.50pm to view the Neil Chesney DVD and enjoy afternoon Tea.  
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